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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 
MONDAY, 10TH MARCH, 2008

HEADED ITEM NO. 6
Supplementary Report in respect of the Variation to the Proposed Liffey Valley Town Centre Local Area Plan.
Further to liaison with the National Roads Authority in 2007, various upgrade works to the N4/Fonthill Road junction were agreed with the NRA in order to ensure that the junction would be capable of serving the quantum of development proposed in the Plan. The type of improvements that may be required were identified as including traffic signal optimization, additional entry widths at roundabouts, and similar works which could take place within the current junction configuration and within the existing junction lands.

The NRA noted in their correspondence that improvement of the adjacent M50 Junction should fully come on stream early in 2008, with the beneficial impact of the removal of the toll plaza at West-Link later in 2008.  It was agreed that the N4/Fonthill junction would be monitored in the months after these two events in order to determine the scope of works that may be required.
Recommendations 8a and 10 of the Manager’s Report specifically address this issue:-
RECOMMENDATION 8a

Insert objective to Access and Movement Section of the Plan Section 3.2.3 ‘ It is required that ongoing discussions are held with the National Roads Authority as part of the preparation of Planning Applications and associated Mobility Management Plan.’

RECOMMENDATION No. 10 

Amend wording in mitigation section (Section 3.2.3 page 28 of the Plan as an addition to proposed junction improvements) to provide for ‘improvements to N4/Fonthill Junction as identified in consultation with the National Roads Authority, these to include measures such as traffic signal optimisation, additional entry widths at roundabout and similar minor works.’

The above will ensure that the operation and performance of the existing junction remains under review with the NRA.  The proposed improvements will not prejudice potential future major upgrade of the junction, should this be considered necessary in the future.

In addition, the Council is making strong representations to the RPA in respect of the detailed design of Metro West at this location.  It is an SDCC requirement that Metro West avoids any conflict with both existing junctions at the N4/Fonthill Road and Fonthill Road/St. Loman’s Road/Liffey Valley entrance.  
In accordance with the above and the Manager’s Report on submissions received in respect of the proposed Variation to the Liffey Valley LAP, it is recommended that the proposed Variation be not adopted.
